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PERFORMANCE CHEVROLET on Madison Avenue is our proud club sponsor. 
 
 

Business Meetings start at 7 pm on the first Thursday of each month at the Dante Club.  No food will be served at the 
meeting, but there are nice restaurants close to the Dante Club.  Next meeting is December 2, 2010. 

 

 
President Rick Sutter’s Message   

 

I would like to thank everyone for participating in the planning session at our November meeting, especially those 
that set up runs or events.  Next year looks like our members will have a real assortment of runs and events to 
choose from with eight overnight trips, several day runs, and all those ladies only parties.  Hey guys we are going 
to start to have “just guy outings.”  
 
Congratulations and welcome to our new members Grant and Jackie Adorador. 
 
Thanks to Mort Richman, both our State and Federal Taxes have been filled.  Great job Mort!!!!!!. 
 
This year, once again, Performance Chevrolet has agreed to pay for the club calendars.  That makes the fourth 
straight year they have done so. Thanks John, Val and Kevin.  Roger is also due a thank you for spending the 
weekend putting the calendar together for the printer. 
 
Congratulations to Gary and Charity Smith for being awarded Car of the Month.  Charity has sponsored a 
minimum of one run for at least the past four years that I have been in the club. Gary was quick to step up to the 
plate when we needed a Treasurer this year. Although as Gary stated, when I asked him, it was after the 
Winchester House Run and we were sitting in the Quigg’s back yard and he had had a couple of libations.  
 
Marge and I would like to wish each of you a very Happy Thanksgiving. See you at the December meeting. 
 
 

Vice President Craig Burnett’s Message 
 

During the last month the scheduled October 30th “Woodland Haunted Corn Maze” sponsored by Joan 
Mason was canceled due to rain.    We had a great turnout for the November “Run and Event 
Planning” meeting with a lot of great runs and events planned for 2011.  A big thank-you to the 
organizers for taking the time to plan these events!!!  Great job!   
 
Upcoming events:  November 7th “Vettes for Vets” sponsored by Tom Mason at the California Automobile 
Museum; December 7th “Ladies Christmas Party” hosted by Mary Powell and Cyndee Reed at Pottery World in 
Rocklin; and December 11th, the “Club Holiday Party”, will be held at the Dante Club with no-host cocktails at 6 
PM and dinner at 7 PM.  Remember the dress is business casual, that is, sports coat & slacks, dark suit or 
Tuxedo for men, and after 5 attire for the ladies.  The Dinner selection will be Prime Rib or Chicken Marsala with 
the Club paying for one meal and the second one free!!  The cost for a couple is $40 and a single member is free. 
If you haven’t paid, please do so at the December 2nd meeting.  The cut-off date for the Dante Club is December 
6th.  If you can’t make the meeting, please mail your check payable to RCCC and mailed to c/o Gary Smith, 
Treasurer, 4700 Moddison Avenue, Sacramento, CA, 95819. Please indicate your meal selection(s). 

 
Remember at the December 2nd Business Meeting, let’s all help others less fortunate than us and 
support our Club Charity, “Kops for Kids”.  Bring an unwrapped gift, a coat, bicycle, etc. suitable for 
children 2 to 15 years old. 
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Please remember to bring a nice gift to our monthly business meeting.   Bring anything you 
would like to win and it doesn’t have to be corvette related.  We sell raffle tickets at the meetings 
and this in turn gives all of us a chance to win a nice prize and money.   Our raffle volunteers 

work very hard.   THANK YOU!!! 
 
Have a great month. 
 

RCCS Business Meeting Minutes (November 4, 2010) 

Meeting was called to order by President Rick Sutter, at 7:00 pm. 

The Treasurer’s report was given by Treasurer, Gary Smith 

The minutes from the October meeting were approved. 

Rosie Bjornsen, introduced 2nd time visitors: Gary Macauley and Paula & Wes Zicker. 

Grant and Jacqueiine Adorador were voted in as new members.  They have a 2005 Lemans Blue Coupe. 

Bryan and Kim Smolinsky were introduced later in the meeting as 1st time visitors.   

The November birthdays were announced, and Rosie shared a creative birthday gift certificate they received from 
the DeCaros. 

Just Stuff: Mort Richman is taking over our tax preparation duties and has filed both our State and Federal Tax 
Returns. 

Val & John McMichael will fund our 2011 calendars. 

Val announced that there are 8-10 tickets available to the Cal Expo Auto Show.  They are $18 but she is providing 
them for free. 

Terrie Hunt gave a report on Kops to Kids.  Bring donations of toys, clothing, food or money to the December 
meeting.  The club presented her with a check for $1500 for Kops to Kids. 

The date for distribution will be announced at the December meeting. 

Past events:  The corn maze had to be cancelled due to rain. 

Upcoming Events: 

Dec. 7 : Women’s Christmas Luncheon – Pottery World – Mary Powell & Cyndee Reed;  Bette Mastro and Margo 
Henderson are in charge of games.  We will be given a shopping discount. 

Dec. 10: Club Christmas Party – Dante Club – Craig Burnett - $40 per couple, checks to Gary, RSVP before 12/7, 
dress is semi-formal to formal. 

Event planning: 

2/ 4 - Make Valentines – Val, Rosie & Carol Klunder 

2/12 - Valentine’s Party Rancho Cordova Elks – Craig Burnett 

2/26 - Bowling – Brenda Tartar & Rosie Bjornsen 

3/6 - Ladies Luncheon and Musical – Dianne Burnett 

3/12 - Crab Feed – Craig Burnett 
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3/15 - Daffodil Hill Run – Joan Mason 

3/18-20 - Ronald Reagan Library Run – Dennis Kocher 

4/1-3 - Pismo Run – Gary Smith & Jim Bartylla 

4/29 - Garden Tour – Val & Carol Klunder 

4/30 - Cicotte’s 50th Anniversary  - Cicottes 

5/13-15 - San Simeon Run – Anne Dunbar and Kelly Barrington 

5/19 - Ladies Potluck Luncheon – Rosie, Cyndee, & Mary Powell 

5/27-29 - Ashland Run – Ralph Pockress 

6/5 - Brunch Run – Ran Yates 

6/8 - National Auto Museum, Reno – Dan Quigg & Rick Sutter 

6/17-19 - Rogue River Run – Stelters and Sutters 

7/2-3 – Wine Run – Val & Ed 

7/23 - BYOB Beer & Wine tasting – Reeds 

7/30 - Progressive Dinner – Sathres and Yates 

8/6 - Birthday Bash & Silent Auction – Craig Burnett 

8/19-21 - Monterey Run – Jeanie Macauley & Michael Hurst 

9/3 - Labor Day Bash – Barringtons 

9/16-18 - Santa Barbara Run – Barringtons 

10/7-9 - Ft. Bragg Run – Sutters & Masons 

10/21-13 - Mystery Run – Dunbars & Sathres 

10/29 - Halloween Party – Craig Burnett 

11/12 - Fall Colors Run – Rudy 

12/6 - Ladies Christmas Coffee – Cyndee & Mary Powell 

12/10 - Christmas Party – Craig Burnett 

Car of the Month: Presenter John Klunder  

1.       It’s a Corvette 
2.       Not virgins  
3.       Red – NOT 
4.       No C-2’s 3’s or 4’s 
5.       Together midnight sun 
6.       Didn’t get to work his 1st Vette 
7.       She bought hers when she couldn’t drive his 
 

Congratulations to Gary & Charity Smith on their 2009 Atomic Orange Z06 and 2001 Navy Blue C5! 
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Announcements:  
 
Thank you to the Morks for the birthday cake 
 
See Jack Harris for jackets, Tom Doherty for hats and the Klunder’s for name tags 
 
Jim Bjornsen motioned for adjournment, seconded and meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Kelly Barrington, Secretary. 
 

 

Happy December Birthdays to: Darrell Brunelli 12/9; Dee Bryant 12/20; Bill Crenshaw 12/13; Kathy Gill 
12/15; Darlene Harris 12/25; Herb Heckert 12/6; Joel Karam 12/14; Dave Ketchum 12/30; Lee Henderson 12/28; 
Bette Mastro 12/7; Hollis McNatt 12/17; Paula Noell 12/10; Ralph Pockress 12/30; Marie Ramos 12/5; Ronnie 
Reed 12/2; Darrell Reeves 12/28; Joyce Sathre 12/5; William Vasile 12/23 and Barbara Yates 12/17. 
 
 
 

Thank you to our Phone Tree People… they are: Patti Herberger (phone tree manager), Rosie 
Bjornsen, Pam Cameron, Dianne Burnett, Patty Doherty, Marty Farnetti, Kathy Greene, Margo 
Henderson, Dennis Kocher, Tom Mason, Lisa McNatt, Charity Smith, Terry Snow, Marge Sutter and 
Richard Whitmire.  These people really help us coordinate our events!!  
 

RCCS - Officers & Volunteers for 2010/2011 

President Rick Sutter (916) 941-0736 richardsutter@comcast.net 
Vice President Craig Burnett (916) 988-3184 gr8zane@comcast.net 
Treasurer  Gary Smith (916) 454-3629 jazzlovr@surewest.net 
Secretary & Roster Changes Kelly Barrington (530) 269-1962 kgbarr@hotmail.com 
Visitors & New Members Rosie Bjornsen (916) 961-4713 rosiebjorn@yahoo.com 
Phone Tree Manager Patti Herberger (916) 961-5632  herb870@comcast.net 
Newsletter Editor Jim Bjornsen (916) 961-4713 jimbjorn@yahoo.com 
Webmaster Roger Aylstock (916) 660-1444 roger@aylstock.com 

Sunshine Lady Terrie Hunt (916) 663-6300 terriehunt@jps.net 

Rafflers 
Bill & Gayle Crenshaw 
Dennis & Marge Kocher 

 (916) 731-4665 
 (530) 268-2162  

g.crenshaw22@att.net 
dkocher@suddenlink.net 

Club Shirts Jack Harris (916) 989-0684 Jack_Harris116@comcast.net 
Club Hats & Visors Tom Doherty (916) 983-2659 ptdoherty@aol.com 
Name Tags Carol and John Klunder (916) 721-6845 bigjk@surewest.net 
Birthday Cake Jim and Diana Mork (520) 904-6298 jim2golf@ranchomurieta.org 
 
 

SAFTETY NOTICE:  We have nice cars in our club and some of us like to 
drive very fast, but it’s very important to put SAFETY FIRST!!!  If you are 
not comfortable going fast, especially on a club run, please stay within 
your speed comfort zone.  Stay toward the back of the pack, or volunteer 
to run with the slower group, if possible.  It’s better to show up at the 
next stopping point a little late, than to drive at a speed you don’t feel safe! 
 


